

## 月愛胡振中中學家長教師會

Caritas Wu Cheng-chung Secondary School Parent-Teacher Association

香港薄扶林羅富國徑 8 號 •Tel: 2817 2318 •Fax: 2817 2320 •Website: http://www.cwcc.edu.hk/pta/index.htm

### 第二十五屆家長教師會周年會員大會

### 主席致詞

尊敬的各位家長、校長、老師和家教會委員:

#### 大家好!

很榮幸能在這個特別的時刻站在這裡,以家教會主席身份向大家致辭。首先,要感謝各位家長和委員對我的信任和支持,使我有機會領導這個重要的組織。同時,我要衷心感謝歐校長, 蕭副校長和教職員的配合和支持,沒有你們的支持,我們無法順利開展各項活動。

家教會的使命是促進家長、學校和學生之間的合作和溝通,致力於學校的發展和學生的全面發展。在過去的一年中,我們一起努力,舉辦了許多有意義的活動,包括郊遊活動、手工藝活動等等。這些活動不僅豐富了學生的校園生活,也促進了家長和學校之間的理解和互動。我要向所有參與過這些活動的家長、老師和委員表示衷心的感謝,是你們的辛勤付出使這些活動得以成功舉辦。

當然,我們也面臨著一些挑戰和困難,例如學校明年將搬遷到東涌,將為我們帶來許多新的機遇和挑戰。現代的教育環境變化迅速,學生的需求也在不斷變化。作為家長教師會,我們需要不斷學習和進步,以更好地回應學生和家長的需求。我們需要與學校密切合作,共同制定和實施有效的教育計劃,確保學生能夠得到全面的發展,成為有社會責任感和創造力的優秀人才。

在新的一年,寄望新一屆家教會繼續努力,以更積極的態度和更高的效率,開展各項工作, 舉辦更多的家長講座和座談會,提供更多的學術和教育資源給家長和學生。同時,也希望加強 與社區的聯繫,舉辦更多的社區活動,促進學校和社區的互動和交流。

最後,我想向各位家長表示感謝。作為家長,你們是孩子成長的重要伴侶和支持者。我們希望能夠與你們建立更緊密的聯繫,共同為孩子的未來努力奮鬥。讓我們攜手合作,共同為學校和學生創造更美好的明天!謝謝大家!

# 25<sup>th</sup> Parent – Teacher Association AGM Chairperson's Speech

Dear parents, principal, teachers, and members of the Parent-Teacher Association,

I am honored to stand here at this special moment as the president of the Parent-Teacher Association and address you all. First of all, I want to thank all the parents and members for your trust and support, giving me the opportunity to lead this important organization. At the same time, I want to sincerely thank Principal Au, Vice Principal Shiu, and the staff for their support. Without your support, we would not be able to successfully carry out various activities.

The mission of the Parent-Teacher Association is to promote cooperation and communication among parents, school, and students, and to contribute to the development of the school and the comprehensive development of students. In the past year, we have worked together to organize many meaningful activities, including hiking, handicraft activities, etc. These activities not only enriched students' campus life, but also promoted understanding and interaction between parents and the school. I want to express my heartfelt thanks to all the parents, teachers, and members who have participated in these activities. It is your hard work that made these activities a success.

Of course, we also face some challenges and difficulties, such as the school relocation to Tung Chung next year, which will bring us many new opportunities and challenges. The modern educational environment is changing rapidly, and the needs of students are also constantly changing. As a Parent-Teacher Association, we need to constantly learn and improve to better respond to the needs of students and parents. We need to work closely with the school to jointly develop and implement effective educational plans to ensure that students can receive comprehensive development and become socially responsible and creative talents.

In the new year, I wish that the 26<sup>th</sup> PTA will continue to work hard with a more positive attitude and higher efficiency to organize more parent seminars and forums, and provide more academic and educational resources to parents and students. At the same time, I hope the 26<sup>th</sup> PTA will strengthen our connection with the community, organize more community activities, and promote interaction and communication between the school and the community.

Finally, I want to thank all the parents. As parents, you are important companions and supporters in your children's growth. We hope to establish closer connections with you and work together for the future of our children. Let us join hands and work together to create a better tomorrow for the school and students! Thank you all!